
Dear Parent, 

We are very excited that your son or daughter will be joining us for camp this week. Below 
is additional information to help you plan and prepare for this camp.  Please review all 
details, especially the drop-off and pick-up information, in preparation for Monday’s 
start. As a reminder, all summer camps are being held on the middle school campus, 
which is located at 5936 Green Rea Road 28226.  

1. Carpool:  Upon reaching the entrance of the middle school campus, follow signs for carpool.  You 
will not enter the main entrance, but rather wrap around the back of the school.  A map is 
attached to this email as a visual aid.  Please note the separate drop-off and pick-up for Camp 
Buccaneer on the map. 

Drop-off:  Summer staff will be on hand to open car doors and to bring campers to the correct 
location.  Please do not exit your car as this is a moving carpool lane.   

Pick-Up:  Please print and fill out the attached carpool sign and have ready for pick up. 
Summer staff will assist in loading the campers so please do not exit your car.  If you need to 
help your child buckle up, please pull forward around the bend to the Buckle Up Station to 
keep the carpool line flowing.  We appreciate your patience during pickup carpool. 

2. Extended Care and Transportation: If you registered your child for any of the extended care or 
transportation options, you will receive a separate email that describes the procedure for drop-off, 
pick-up, and transfer between camps.  

3. Inclement Weather Policy: In the event of lightning in the area, a school alarm will sound, and all 
students will be required to remain indoors until an all-clear signal is given. In the event that the 
lightning alarm has sounded during dismissal, you may come to the room and personally pick up 
your child.  This is the only way students will be allowed to leave until the all-clear signal is heard. 

4. Food:  During the summer, the school cafeteria is closed so lunch and snacks must be provided 
from home.  It is suggested that campers bring a snack for each morning and afternoon session 
they attend, as time will be given to eat.  Please do not send food that contains or may contain 
nuts due to campers with peanut and other tree nut allergies. 

5. Medical: Country Day employs a certified athletic trainer during all summer camp hours.  The 
trainer will handle all medical issues, including illness and injury, but cannot dispense any over 
the counter medication.  If your child has any specific medical issues, which were not described 
during the registration process and are important for our summer staff to know, please contact us 
to describe in further detail.  

6. Clothing: All campers should wear appropriate clothes that will enable them to participate in a 
variety of summer activities.  For safety, campers should wear closed toed sneakers.  Lost and 
found is located in the Summer Programs office. 

7. T-shirts: Each camper will receive a t-shirt on the first day of camp.  Campers only receive one t-
shirt per summer, so if they attend multiple weeks of camp they will receive their shirt during the 
first week.  

Don’t forget you can also view Country Day’s camper registration system at any time to review account 
information and currently registered camps.  We look forward to seeing everyone on Monday at the 
middle school.  If you have any questions prior to then, please feel free to call our office at 704-943-4648.  

Thank you, 

Country Day Summer Programs Staff 

 

https://www.ultracamp.com/clientlogin.aspx?idCamp=507&campcode=ccd

